

City Hall 100 Queen Street West East Tower, 4th Floor Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Tel: 416-392-3551
Fax: 416-392-1827
chris.murray@toronto.ca
www.toronto.ca

July 14, 2020

Serge Imbrogno
Deputy Minister
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

Dear Deputy Imbrogno:

It has come to our attention that 2683517 Ontario Inc. (the proponent) is seeking provincial Environmental Compliance Approvals (ECAs) to operate an organics processing centre and anaerobic digester facility at 633 Coronation Drive, Toronto Ontario. The proponent has not submitted a development application to the City of Toronto in this regard.

On behalf of Toronto City Council, I ask that your Ministry, as part of its review of the proposal, require the proponent to undertake a comprehensive traffic study of the proposal as part of the Environmental Compliance approvals process. We further request that the review of the traffic study be completed in coordination with the City of Toronto's Transportation Services staff. City Council's request, adopted on June 29, 2020 is available here: http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaltemHistory.do?item=2020.SC15.7.

I note that Toronto City Councillor Jennifer McKelvie has received numerous correspondences of concern from her constituents regarding the proponent's proposal and has also written to your Minister's office regarding this matter.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Barbara Gray, General Manager of Transportation Services at the City of Toronto by phone at: 416-392-8431 or email Barbara.Gray@toronto.ca.

Sincerely,

Chris Murray City Manager

Vijay Thanigasalam, MPP, Scarborough - Rouge Park
 Jennifer McKelvie, Toronto City Councillor, Ward 25 (Scarborough – Rouge Park)
 Mayor John Tory

Tracey Cook, Deputy City Manager Infrastructure and Development Services Barbara Gray, General Manager Transportation Services Sandra Rodriguez, Director Intergovernmental and Agency Relations

